CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JANUARY 16, 2024

5:38 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg South, David lvey,
and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Richard Williams seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $635,808.67 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ilvey seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

Resolution 2024-01 was the next item on the agenda. Jubal Feazell made the motion to approve
Resolution 2024-01 with the monies made from the sale of the transformers would go back into the
Electrical Fund. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried.

After the Police and Fire reports, there were no visitor comments.
In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams asked Clerk Hinton to check on monies that have been collected by Avenu. He also
asked about status on renovations at the Civic Center.

Jubal Feazell asked about the status of drainage pipes on James Street and Scott Drive. He also asked
about the 3 Corners Landfill being open on Wednesday.

Caleb Pope was absent.

Greg South asked about the quantity of stop signs the Street Department has in stock. He asked Tim to
order some if we were out.

David lvey wanted to thank all City employees that have been working in the cold conditions.
Terry Kiser wanted to let everyone know to stay warm and be careful in the upcoming frigid temps.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that he and the Mayor went to the City of Oxford to talk with City officials
about the possibility of purchasing City vehicles from the City of Oxford fleet. They replace most
vehicles on a one to two year program. He also told the Council that the new garbage truck had been
ordered and should be here mid-summer.

In the Mayor’s comments he told everyone that he had been asked by Trudy Lowe to reappoint Carlos
Farmer to the Health Care Board. Greg South made the motion to reappoint Carlos Farmer to another



term. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried. The Mayor told that the Polar Plunge
was a success. They raised almost $700 dollars. He told of the recent storms that we had and that we
were lucky for not getting a lot of damage. The temperatures are very cold so everyone needs to bundle
up if they go outside. Terry Kiser made the motion to appoint Terry Batey to the Zoning Board of
Adjustments. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried. In closing, the Mayor thanked all
the City employees for all the hard work they do.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:11 pm.



